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A Christian Mothers’ Group Easter Session 
The Christian Mothers’ Group gathered on 30th March 2023 for 
Easter, in commemoration of the death of Jesus and His resurrection. 

Members participated in activities including an 
Easter Egg Hunt, radio drama and other group 
games. While mothers thoroughly enjoyed the 
excitement of unearthing Easter eggs in the 
flowerbeds outside the Multi-purpose Room, 
there were also moments for members to reflect on the meaning of Easter, the 
sacrifice of Christ for humankind, and the significance of Jesus Christ’s triumph 
over death. 

“Learning to Learn” – Chinese Homework Support Group
As parents, how can we train our daughters to become independent learners? How can 
we become capable coaches to support our daughters on their academic journey? To 
provide parents with the practical skills and emotional support needed to take up this 

role, a workshop for Primary 5 parents on “Learning to Learn 悅讀越有趣 ” 
was conducted by Dr. Renee Ip and her team in January and February 

2023. Dr. Renee, an experienced speech-language consultant, and 
Chinese teacher Miss Y.M. 
Sze, introduced parents to 
essential Chinese learning 

skills, from vocabulary building 
to reading comprehension, and 

trained us to listen with empathy, 
and model positive thinking for our 

daughters. 

Seminar by Dr. Charles Yu on Understanding Adolescents
To better equip our parents to guide children during the challenging time of adolescence, the Seminar 
Sub-committee organized a seminar on 4th May 2023, and invited Dr. Charles Yu (余德淳博士 ) to talk to 
parents about how to access the inner world of 
adolescents, guide them to share their thoughts, 
and help them cope with adolescence stress. The 
resumption of normalcy allowed the seminar to 
be held on campus, while offering the flexibility 
for parents to attend it online as well. Parents 
learned useful tips from Dr. Yu on how to better 
understand the adolescent mindset and how 
to show our care and support in a way that can 
further strengthen the parent-child relationship. 
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The Brownies – 
Chocolate Sale and
Outing
After three years of suspension due to 
the pandemic, the Brownies resumed 
regular meetings in February 2023, 
with 36 Primary 3 - 6 girls joining the 
Brownies this year. The pack went to 
Hong Kong Disneyland for an outing 
in February to learn about the history 
and production of animation. Not only 

did the girls get to draw Disney characters, they also learnt about the technology behind film 
production. Worthy of mention is that some Brownies activities did continue during the pandemic. 
In December 2022, the Brownies held two days of Chocolate Sale for SKH St Christopher’s Home, 
and thanks to the girls’ hard work and the enthusiasm of parents, raised over $11,600, which was 
donated in full. 

English Book Club
The English Book Club is blessed to resume face-to-face meetings 
this academic year. We are excited to meet our new members 
and to see everyone’s faces while reviewing and discussing 
our booklist. Thanks to the tireless efforts of our members and 
the continuous guidance and support of our headmistress and 
teachers-in-charge, the review and selection of books were 
seamless during the pandemic. We look forward to discovering 
more children’s titles, both in fiction and non-fiction, that would 
inspire our girls’ love of learning.

Tendering – School Bus and Uniform
Working together with the School Bus Sub-committee and the Uniform Sub-committee, the Legal Sub-committee has assisted with 
the tendering for the Schools’ school bus service provider and uniform suppliers and has finalized their supplier contracts. In the 
coming year, the provider of the Schools’ school bus service is Poon’s Transportation Company, and the suppliers for school uniform 
are Aston Wilson and Kam Lun Tailors. 

中文閱讀會及胡燕青老師到校分享
在疫情期間，中文閱讀會一直定期向家長和同學送上有趣且益智的課外讀物書單，希望為同學在這段不一樣的時間裏，帶
來了心靈滋養。中文閱讀會將繼續為家長和同學搜羅和推薦合適的讀物，培養同學對閱讀中文書的興趣。
另外，中文閱讀會於 2023 年 1 月 17 日，邀請本港知名兒童文學作家胡燕青老師到校分享。胡老師分別為小一至小三及小
四至小六的同學進行兩場講座，主題是「為甚麼要讀唐詩」。胡老師在低年級和高年級的場次，分別以幽默的口吻與台下
同學互動，以及以日常生活例子說明，道出唐詩對認識文學技巧、培養思考深度和提升語文水平等的好處。她更語重心長
地勉勵同學多讀紙本書籍，少看熒屏，同學都聽得津津有味。
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Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, it has been four years since we had our last Primary 1 - 3 outings in June 
2019. This year on 16th June, we were especially excited to bring our Primary 1 - 3 girls on their first PTA 

Primary 1 - Noah’s Ark
The Primary 1 girls visited the Noah’s Ark in Ma Wan. It is the world’s first full-scale Ark Replica. Girls 
experienced and learned about science, nature and history through a combination of workshops and 
interactive exhibitions.

Primary 3 - The Hong Kong Heritage Museum
Our Primary 3 girls were given guided tours to learn about Hong Kong history, Hong Kong pop culture and our 
Chinese heritage, from Cantonese opera, Chinese art to the works of the master of martial-arts novels Jin Yong. 

Pr. 1 - Pr. 3 Outings
P
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A
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Primary 2 - The Boy’s Brigade, Hong Kong
Anchor House in Ma Wan is home to a service unit of The Boy’s Brigade, Hong Kong. During their visit, our Primary 
2 girls learned about how to live in harmony with nature. They also gained a deeper understanding of team spirit 
through engaging in fun-filled team-building challenges.

outings. We recruited over 70 parent-helpers to bring our girls to three different venues. The girls were thrilled to 
have a chance to engage in fun and educational activities outside the classroom. 
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